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We continue to meet each Sunday at 10.30am. with attendances holding up well. 

Our Thursday Coffee Mornings sre well attended and appreciated by those who come along to meet 

up for a chat. We are very aware that some of those who come along have very little social contact 

during the week, and welcome the chance to interact with others. 

We are also exploring the possibility of a starting board games afternoon for anyone who might be 

interested. 

We took the bold move last September of deciding not to hold our Harvest Festival service in the 

chapel, but instead to hold it at the Bull, along with a Harvest lunch. The event was a resounding 

success with a full house enjoying sausage and mash, followed up with the rousing singing of 

favourite harvest hymns. 

We will be repeating this later on in the year, along with the possibility of a similar event at Christmas.   

Our Easter walks on Palm Sunday and Good Friday were even more popular and better attended than 

usual. Which is very encouraging. 

We also co-organised two quiz nights in conjunction with the Jubilee Hall Committee, both of which 

were very successful. 

We are delighted to have the continued support of Di Patterson with her various dance and exercise 

classes. 

The search begins for a new Minister for the chapel, as the present incumbent, the Rev. Jacqui Horton, 

retires next year and we hope to know who her replacement will be at the beginning of 2024. 

All in all, another positive year. 

Stephen Lynn   


